

Rushall Parish Council.

Minutes of meeting held on Thursday, 23rd May 2019.

7.30pm, St Matthew's Church, Rushall.

Attendees:

Mrs. Caroline Larken (Chairperson)
Mr. Colin Gale
Dr. Richard Tilbury
Mr John Rogers
Mrs Lorraine Wornes

Mrs. Claire Ridge (Clerk)

1. Apologies: Mr Paul Oatway	Action
2. Minutes of PC Meeting 28th May 2019 Minutes acceptance proposed by CG seconded by RT, all agreed. Minutes signed by CL.	
3. Declaration of interest. None.	
4. Correspondence. All circulated <ul style="list-style-type: none">Email about getting ready for winter. All have received it.	
5. Matters arising from minute's 28th May meeting. None.	
6. Budget/Precept/Annual Audit. Current balance £12,048.00 Deductions Due: Website Renewal - £58 Clerk's Salary in August and November. £353 x2 SID £500 (Paid) PCAP £100 (Paid)	CR

<p>Raiser Chair £50 (Paid) Community First Insurance 203.77 ICO (Data Protection) - £40 Village Hall use £22 for last use</p> <p>*** COMMUNITY FIRST***</p> <p>Precept- council tax reduction scheme review. Will consult with the parishes.</p>	
<p>7. Police Report</p> <p>None received.</p>	
<p>8. Planning Applications Considered</p> <p>All applications have been processed and responded to.</p> <p>Chicken Farm – remedial matters. Same application number as before. Appears comments have been taken into account – planning officer has then had meeting with developer. There have been amendments to the drawings and trees – and noise measurement report. Street lighting isn’t covered. CG stated RPC’s comments have not been addressed. Want acoustic barriers – high density absorbing material.</p> <p>CG proposes writing back – previous comments still stand and add concerns about noise and the barriers.</p> <p>Cricket Container – AVCC. CL has asked for it to be repainted. But they haven’t. CL will follow up.</p>	CL
<p>9. Village Hall Matters</p> <p>New village hall committee selected. Issues seem to have quietened down between school and VH.</p>	
<p>10. Community Speed Watch</p> <p>JR: Only 4 speedwatch volunteers. Need more. Numbers clocking have not gone down. CR to email village asking for volunteers.</p>	CR
<p>11. Community Area Transport Group</p> <p>CG: Elm Row – site meeting with engineer and specialist engineer and Nigel Wookey. Discuss impact on NW’s field. Options for NW to take up, where fence would go etc. He appears happy. Going a head. CATG has approved 3 projects going forward for the substantive fund. CG has to have submitted by 9th August. Each area is only allowed to submit 2 schemes. Agreed that there will be three schemes being put forward. Estimated Church Lane to Bus Stop will be £50k. JR – concerned over the cost. CG explained that moving poles is really expensive. Rushall PC will pay £5k and PCAP will pay £5k. JR concerned it’s a lot of money for a small bit of pathway. Do the village want a footpath here. CG brought attention to the study where the village were asked for their views and there was a consultation.</p>	

<p>Chicken Farm 106 agreement is to install a pathway from Upavon to Rushall. Need the link at the Rushall end.</p> <p>Speeding petition in the village. Drawing on possible traffic calming . CG suggests holding this until we have further information from CATG on freight measurements.</p> <p>School approached RPC about bollards outside school. CATG estimated 10 bollards required. CG estimates 7. Will be approximately £3 / 4,000 approx. Money will come out of precept. JR – overkill if there were 10 bollards. CG suggested drawing to see how they would be spaced. Bend in road is longer than anticipated. Look at this carefully. Look at possible risk assessment of the area. JR asked if CATG did a risk assessment of the area when they recommended 10 bollards. LW – look at probability of vehicle mounting the bank. Very low. JR: only an opinion. RT – risk of someone mounting the kerb again is very low. CG – concern with nursery children playing in the garden area by the fence. RT – risk should be low, people slow to go around corner. LW – strengthened by speedwatch – slowing vehicles down. CG – put to WC ask if they think this is a risk area. CG will talk to CATG.</p>	<p>CG</p> <p>JR</p>
<p>12. Neighbourhood Watch</p> <p>CG: crime is generally down. There has been some incidents with youths in area. Travelling folk in the area.</p>	
<p>13. Newsletter</p> <p>CG – next issue in Summer. Lorraine will write an article on the work she is doing.</p>	<p>CG</p>
<p>14. Website</p> <p>CR- updated website recently.</p>	<p>CR</p>
<p>15. Safe Pedestrian Access Scheme</p> <p>Nothing more than already discussed.</p>	
<p>16. AOB</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Should we put contact details on website. CR to update the notice board. Link on website, please check noticeboard. LW – suggested pictures of each councilor website. LW to read NALC document. Procedures and compliance. • Mick Millar – 16th May 2020 party for village. CR to invite. Mick is sorting bench. Will also sort and fund food and drinks. • Highways – chunk of earth taken out of bank – just before the bus stop on Elm Road. Exposed pipe. CG alerted NW as might be his. • Thatch on Elm Row – blue tarpaulin. Ask if there are any plans to finish – if anyone sees him. • Data Protection: CR – had an invoice – paid. • Community emergency plan – CR to update. Linked to on the website. • Health and Wellbeing – all classes well attended. Full. Swimming pool is going well. Remove from next agenda. .Good to go on the news letter. • WW1 Trees. CG - put up the plaques. Come off next quarter's agenda. Geoff Perry 	<p>CR/LC</p> <p>CR</p> <p>CR</p>

<p>noticed someone has been driving down the path. CG can put up sign – No vehicles beyond this point. CL to contact Neil to see if he wants a sign. Not sure about a bollard – or pole in the middle of the pathway. CL concerned about the aesthetics of having a pole in the middle of the pathway. JR thinks a pole will stop people driving. LW suggested walking up to the path and having a look. 10am Saturday. CG will bring sign.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • BKV – won Kennet and waiting for the county round. • Data Protection – CR paid membership. • Speeding Petition – waiting to find out about freight assessment. • SID – second SID due to receive it over the next few days. All paid up. JR – SID at Enford – is really effective. • Defibrillator – JR – will mark cabinet number. All working okay and it has been checked. • Tourism – financial contribution to local tourism is allowed. Visit Pewsey Vale are encouraging counsellors to join. Get all our leaflets. £55. Susie Brewer runs it. CG will collect form for the donation. 	<p>JR</p>
<p>17. Dates of next meetings; Thursday 28th November 2019.</p>	
<p>Meeting concluded at 9.15pm</p>	
<p>Signed:</p>	